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Programme element I.3: Traditional forest-related knowledge

Report of the Secretary-General

Corrigendum

At the end of document E/CN.17/IPF/1996/9, on page 11, please add the
following paragraphs:

"13. In situ forest conservation activities in accordance with article 8
of the Convention on Biological Diversity, including the establishment
and management of protected areas, have an important role to play in the
achievement of biological diversity goals for sustainable forest
management, and should be integrated in national forest and land-use
plans. In this context, the conservation of primary/old-growth and
ecologically mature secondary forest ecosystems is of particular
importance. All stakeholders, in particular managers, should engage in
an open, transparent and participatory decision-making process that can
explicitly incorporate the multiple functions of forests and involve all
interested parties, including indigenous and local communities. (IPF
agenda item I.1.)
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14. The issue of public education and awareness has not been explicitly
addressed in the Terms of Reference of the IPF. The importance of
education and awareness-raising at all levels of society, including local
communities, local and national policy makers, forest managers, and users
of forests and forest products, related to the importance of biological
diversity, especially those components under threat, should have a high
priority in both national and international efforts. (Convention on
Biological Diversity, art. 13.)

15. More effort on biological diversity is needed in research, training
and other capacity-building activities (Convention on Biological
Diversity, art. 12). Important topics include development of policies,
criteria and indicators, methodologies and technologies for sustainable
forest management, and the impact of utilization of components of
biological diversity, particularly those under threat, on ecological
processes. (IPF agenda items III.1 and III.2.)

16. In response to the invitation of the IPF, the Conference of the
Parties has requested its Executive Secretary to provide advice and
information pertaining to the relationship between indigenous and local
communities and forests. The Conference of the Parties has further
requested the Executive Secretary to provide advice and information
concerning the contents, work and medium-term programme of work of the
Convention relevant to the Terms of Reference of the IPF. Such advice
and information will be provided in time for the Panel’s third session.

17. The IPF may also receive substantive inputs from the Convention
following the third meeting of the Conference of the Parties on,
inter alia , the underlying causes of biological diversity loss in forest
ecosystems, components and dynamics of biological diversity, and ways and
means for the effective protection and use of traditional forest-related
knowledge, innovations and practices of forest dwellers, indigenous and
local communities, as well as fair and equitable sharing of benefits
arising from such knowledge, innovations and practices."
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